Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes from the meeting on 18th May 2017

1. 
Chair  -  Bob Kendall

2.
Apologies – Glynis Marsh, Rob Fraser, Adele Haddon, Mandy, Kathryn Dalton, James and       David Langley.

Present – Bob Kendall, Marilyn Brogden, Jezz Fullwood, Karen and Allen Follows,    Joelle Davies, Mr and Mrs Parks, Ruth Langley, Nick Wollaston, Martin Doughty.

3.
Notes from the last meeting were accepted and agreed.

4.
Updates

Joelle gave an update to the group, explaining that with James Green and Natalie Cockrell leaving they were waiting for a consultant to be appointed in the Planning Dept. The appointment would be for 6 months and they hoped this would be within the next 2-3 weeks. Natalie has handed over her work for Mattersey to Joelle.

Deliverability of sites, Joelle is to follow up on some sites and some landowners.

Highways to be contacted about the unadopted roads in Mattersey Thorpe
with regards to the cost implications.

Mattersey

Work unit sites i.e. BDC02 was the highest scoring but it could also be a mixed site with work units and some houses.

The Millennium Green has to be put in as a project as the discussion about breaking the trust is not far enough forward.


No news as yet from the Bible College, Joelle will write to them again.

It was a very close vote on most of the sites in Mattersey. Joelle will collate with the site criteria, some sites were in the top 3 from the last Consultation and the recent one.

Sites NP22, BDC02 and NP04 had the top 3 votes. 
NP04 the landowners (present at the meeting) will provide documentary evidence about the conservation aspects and being able to change it.

Mattersey Thorpe

NP18 would need highways approval re: adopted roads.

NP16 does not have public support

NP17 has covenants on it, BDC would need to waive the covenants.

AECOM – Ask Adele to chase the grant application and press for a date, as Helen will need it for the plan.

Formal documentation – School survey is in draft form and a big thank you to Bev Fullwood for all her hard work. Bob is working on the other consultation reports.

Millennium Green – tabled to a later meeting
Social media - Weebly had 244 Page views and 138 Unique views between 16/04/17 and 14/05/17

N. Plan version1 has come from Helen Metcalfe, with annotations through it from Helen of information that she needs to progress further , Bob had done a spreadsheet with the pages and paragraphs of items for follow up, the group worked through them and tasks allocated. The information will need to be with Helen by mid June.

5.
Any other business  - Helen Metcalfe has sent her latest invoice in ready for payment.

6.
Date and time of the next meeting  Tuesday 6th June 7pm in the church hall.

